UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY
BEFORE THE
BONNEVILLE POWER ADMINISTRATION

In the matter of:

) Docket No. BP-18
BONNEVILLE POWER ADMINISTRATION )
FY 2018-2019 PROPOSED POWER AND ) PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT
TRANSMISSION RATE ADJUSTMENTS ) NO. 1 OF FRANKLIN COUNTY
) PETITION TO INTERVENE
PETITION TO INTERVENE

BY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 1 OF
FRANKLIN COUNTY, WASHINGTON

Public Utility District No. 1 of Franklin County, Washington (the “District”) files this
Petition to Intervene in the above captioned matter as a party of right pursuant to the Federal
Register Notice dated November 10, 2016, (81 Fed. Reg. 78999) and Rule 1010.4 of the
Bonneville Power Administration’s (“BPA”) Rules of Procedure Governing Rate Hearings. In

support of this petition, the following information is provided:

The District currently purchases wholesale power and contracts for transmission,
ancillary and control area services from BPA under contracts that will be affected by the
proposed rate adjustments, and under rates that, if adopted by the BPA Administrator, will be
applied to such products and services. No other party to this proceeding will adequately

represent the interests of the District.
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The address of the District is 1411 W. Clark St., Pasco, WA 99302-2047. All materials,
documents and communications relating to the above captioned proceeding should be served on

the following:

Holly Dohrman

Franklin PUD No. 1

P.O. Box 2407

Pasco, WA 99302-2047

Telephone:  (509) 542 -5342
Facsimile (509) 547-4116
Email: hdohrman@franklinpud.com

WHEREFORE, based on the foregoing, the District respectfully requests party status in

the above captioned proceeding.

Steven J. Palmer /

General Counsel

Public Utility District No. 1 of Franklin County
1411 W. Clark Street

Pasco, WA 99301

Telephone: (509) 542-5915

Email: spalmer@franklinpud.com

Dated this 11th day of November, 2016.

PETITION TO INTERVENE
PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT NO. 1 OF

FRANKLIN COUNTY, WASHINGTON - Page 2 BP-18-S-FR-01



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

I hereby certify that on November 11, 2016, I served, via electronic mail, this Petition to
Intervene of Public Utility District No. 1 of Franklin County, Washington upon the following
individuals:

Hearing Clerk-L-7

Bonneville Power Administration
905 NE 11" Avenue

Portland, OR 97232
rateclerk@bpa.gov

Bonneville Power Administration

Mr. Kurt Casad, LP-7

Bonneville Power Administration
905 NE 11" Avenue

Portland, OR 97232
krcasad@bpa.gov

Mr. Matthew Perkins, LT-7
Bonneville Power Administration
905 NE 11" Avenue

Portland, OR 97232
mwperkins@bpa.gov

DATED: November 11, 2016

sl

Steven J. Palmer’

General Counsel

Public Utility District No. 1 of Franklin County
1411 W. Clark Street

Pasco, WA 99301

Telephone: (509) 542-5915

Email: spalmer@franklinpud.com
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